
Resident Spotlight 
James and Lanette Williams 

While Jim was attending college 
in Rolla, and Lanette was study-
ing in Columbia, they were set up 
on a blind date.  Four months later 
they were engaged and married 
soon after.  Jim began his career 
in IT at McDonnell Douglas and later Monsanto while   
Lanette was using her history degree cataloguing items at 
the Old  Courthouse downtown. 
Lanette volunteered many hours as the head of her son’s 
soccer and volleyball moms, and as a Boy Scout leader.  
But one day Jim introduced Lanette to    NASCAR racing 
and an obsession began.  They have attended races at all 
but three NASCAR tracks and were with the VIPs when 
Jimmie Johnson won his third championship.  While at-
tending the races they also used the trips to explore their 
genealogy. 
They have travelled much of the US, but especially like 
the west in the fall.  One memorable trip to South Dakota 
included a tour of the missile silos at the    Strategic Air 
Command.  Jim’s hobbies include model railroading, 
shooting and reading and continuing to update his com-
puter geek skills.  Lanette enjoys counted cross stitch, 
scrapbooking, gardening and reading.  Lanette shot a ful-
ly automatic weapon for her birthday one year, drawing a 
crowd at the gun club. 
Their son suggested HHR to them and they were glad to 
join the community and enjoy the book club, line danc-
ing, writer’s group, couples’ dancing and chair aerobics.  
They truly enjoy spending time together and indulge each 
other’s favorites.  Lanette watches Avenger movies and 
Jim has viewed the Hallmark channel enough to know 
there are just four story lines across the movies. Also, Jim 
is reading the current book club offering, “Mrs. Lincoln’s 
Dressmaker.” 
Besides their son, they enjoy time with their daughter-in-
law and the two grandchildren who live nearby.  They are 
grateful for their relationship with God. 
    By: Mary Ann Schuermann 
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Winter projects are complete on the 

golf course.  These include rebuilt 

sand bunkers on holes #1, #4 and #9 

and improved drainage along the golf 

cart path in 5 locations to eliminate 

standing water. We have  signed a 

contract to have larger, commercial 

grade gutters and downspouts        

replaced on the clubhouse later this 

spring.  We are also having a      

community Reserve Study completed 

to help us evaluate, plan for and 

budget for improvements to our   

community amenities. This will serve 

as a guide for future financial goals.  

We are required to conduct a formal 

survey every 2 years to verify the 55 

plus age occupancy of the            

community to ensure compliance 

with the 80% HOPA (Housing for 

Older   Persons Act) requirement.  If 

we do not have a copy of your driv-

er’s    license on file for age verifica-

tion, you will be receiving a form in 

the mail and a request to bring a copy 

of your license to the HHR club-

house.  I would greatly appreciate 

your prompt response so we can keep 

our files updated and in compliance.                       

— Kelly 

Heritage of Hawk Ridge  

Monday - Friday   9-5 pm  

Saturday  9-2 pm 

225 Pigeon Drive 

Lake St. Louis, MO 63367 

Phone: 636-561-7895  

Fax: 636-625-6646   hhrlifestyle.org 



Friday 

9am Dance Aerobics 
9:30am Ping Pong 
10:00 Chair Stretch 
1 pm Men’s Pinochle 
1 pm Hand & Foot 
7pm Pass the Trash 

Tuesday 
9am Men’s Pinochle 
1pm Prayer Group (2nd/4th) 
1pm Mah Jong 
1pm Beginning Line Dancing 
2:00pm  Line Dancing 
2pm Billiards 
3pm Writers Group 1st/3rd 
3pm Heritage Singers  
 6 pm Men’s Poker 
 6:30pm Ladies Poker 1st/3rd  

 6:30 Texas Hold ‘Em (2nd,     
 4th  & 5th)  
   7pm Open Bridge  

Wednesday 

9am PiYo 
10am Chair Strength Train 
1pm Mah Jong Practice  
1 pm Ladies Pinochle (2nd & 
4th) 
1:30pm Quilting (2nd) 
3:30pm Happy Hour @ 
Proshop 
4pm Pom Squad 
6:30 pm Hand & Foot  

Thursday 

9am Men’s Pinochle 
12:30 pm Open Bridge                              
1 pm Low Roller Poker 
2pm Genealogy Club (1st) 
2pm Ask A Geek  
          (2nd & 4th)  
3:30 Dance Club (1st /3rd) 
6:30 Mah Jong Practice 
 (2nd & 4th) 
7 pm Mexican Train  
          (1st & 3rd ) 
7pm Rummikub 
           (2nd & 4th) 
 

Saturday 
9am Billiards 
 

Monday 

9am Strength Training 
9:30 am Ping Pong 
10:00 Chair Cardio 
1 pm Low Roller Poker 
1:00 Mah Jong (beginners) 
6:30pm Bunco (4th) 
 

Weekly On-Going Events Listed Below                           

Irish  
Aires 3pm 

Happy Hour 
Pro Shop 4-6 

Wine & 
Shine Sunday 
1pm 

Wine, 
Cheese & 
Chat 6pm 

Calvert & 
Williams 7 



 

CALVERT & WILLIAMS 
Friday, March 27  7-10pm, Doors open at 6:30 
Sit back & listen or get on up and dance!  Just don’t miss it! 
Check out Calvert & Williams on their website:  calvertandwilliams.com 
Light snacks & set-ups provided.  BYOB 
$5 per person, open seating.  Checks to HHR or register on-line 
Please register by 3/24 

ERIN GO BRAUGH 
 

Sunday, March 15 
3-5pm, doors open at 2:30 
 
HHR is honored to feature THE IRISH AIRES to help us celebrate the Irish! 
You will not want to miss this performance. 
$5 per person, BAKED POTATO BAR open after the show, set-ups provided.  
Open seating.  Register by Monday, March 9 

 

 

See the flyers for more information 

Ladies of HHR, join us for a girls only movie night.   
Sign up on the bulletin board to attend.   

Bring your own brown bag dinner or snack & drinks.   

Wednesday 3/18 at 5:00  Movie “Judy” 

WINE, CHEESE & CHAT 
Monday, March 23 @ 6pm 
Peace Of Mind Seminar 
We invite you to learn how planning for your final wishes 
can shield your family from an unnecessary emotional and financial burden. 
Join us for light refreshments (wine and cheese) and learn more about                   

          pre-arrangements, veteran's benefits, cremation, burials and more.   
          Sign up on the bulletin board by 3/18 to attend. 

 

HOP ON OVER for a night of fun and games! 
Saturday, April 4   7PM Games Begin 
6:30PM  Doors Open and Team Assignments Begin 
$5 per person, please register by March 27 
“Minute to Win It” type games, eggcelent light snacks & set-ups 
provided.  Bring your own carrot juice.  BYOB 
 



 

 WINE & SHINE SUNDAY 
Come “wine down” and enjoy some girl time, delicious snacks, great wine and     
no-pressure Park Lane jewelry shopping!  See what the stars are wearing at a      
reasonable price and support our CASSEROLE CREW benefit through Care & 
Concern. 
DATE:   SUNDAY, MARCH 8, 2020 WHERE:  CLUB HOUSE 
TIME:    1:00 p.m. 
Please sign up at the clubhouse for this free event.  Friends welcome! 

Save the Date:  April 17, 2020 
You are invited to bring your personal documents for free, on-site, secure 
shredding. More details to follow soon.   
Sponsored by the Hermann London Real Estate Group 
Larry Kruse & Kelly Militzer 

SAVE THE DATES 
(SUBJECT TO CHANGE) 
 

5/5 Cinco de Mayo Party     
5/8 Mother’s Day Luncheon 
5/16 Spring Fling -Charlie Mann Band 
5/31  Amazing Hunt 
6/6 Rumours Classics Band 
7/4 Parade & Party 
7/17 Car Cruise 

 
7/18 Tom Kelly Concert 
7/26 Poolside Concert—Hawk Ridge Boys 
8/15 Summer Sizzler –Charlie Mann Band 
9/13 Grandparents Day 
11/7 Vendor Fair 
11/21 Friendsgiving 
12/5 Cup of Christmas Tea 
12/13 Cookies with Santa 
12/14 Ladies Night 
12/17 Holiday Pageant 

THE AMAZING HUNT 
Save The Date:  Sunday, May 31 

 
Volunteers Needed—To find out more about volunteering  

contact Jane Francis at  484-459-3302 or ktyjanef@gmail.com 
Or Sandy Kraft, 405-706-8517  This Photo by Unknown The Amazing Hunt 

   BUNCO!!!   
   All are welcome, join us at 630 on the 4th Wednesday of every month. 
   Sign up on the bulletin board so that you can get email updates. 

http://genealogybyginger.blogspot.com/2011/06/great-illinois-genealogy-scavenger-hunt.html


 

 
ADVISORY BOARD REPORT 
February 18, 2020 
Those in attendance at the meeting were:  Kelly Cobelens, Linda Bird, Larian Johnson, Fred 
McGavran & John Shaal. 
We met briefly with David Kranz from Lawn Authority to discuss our snow removal and any 
improvements that he might suggest. 
The January financial report was reviewed and approved to be posted on the HHRlifestyle 
website. 
The January golf financials were reviewed.  The golf financials (simple income vs. expense 
figures) will now be posted each month below the financials on the website. 
The acoustic panels were completed in the ballroom on January 30th. 
Greenwood will have their seasonal workers April 1st.  Spring lawn service should not be af-
fected. 
The golf course projects were started on Feb. 18th and include improving the drainage on   
several cart path locations and work on the final 3 sand bunkers. 
Pool repairs will start the 2nd week of March and be completed before the pool opens May 
1st.  We looked at tile samples and gave our input. 
The intake cover for the irrigation pump for the golf course has been reworked and will be   
installed by a diver on February 23rd. 
The final piece of missing fence between HHR and Wyndstone has been completed. 
We signed a 5-year hosting contract with Go Daddy for our community HHRlifestyle.org  
website.  This includes ensuring our website is secure. 
Our 2019 taxes are at the CPA and will be completed and mailed soon. 
The painting in the back room of the Pro Shop is complete.  The new icemaker is installed and 
electrical has been run for the new freezer. 
A title examination by our attorney should be completed by March 1st.  This will verify we 
have free and clear titles to all HHR common ground and the golf course prior to the          
transition. 
Charter will install internet in the maintenance building for Tammy to use and so we can      
install a security camera in that area.  A security camera by the Pro Shop will be installed soon. 
The location for a new street light on Hawks Landing Dr. near the entrance has been chosen.  
The electrician will be working with Cuivre River to get it installed soon. 
A Gantt chart was approved to be sent to the residents giving more details on the transition.  It 
is now posted on the website. 
Three bids were obtained for new gutters and downspouts at the clubhouse and a company was 
chosen.  The work will be started as soon as they are available. 
The lake dredging project is still being investigated.  Thank you to John Shaal for sharing his 
vast knowledge in this area.  Dredging quotes are expected to be submitted in the next few 
weeks. 
A method for a more secretive election voting process was discussed and will be considered 
once we transition. 
A company was chosen to update our Reserve Study. 
The next meeting will be March 17th at 10:00am. 



 
Women’s Bible Study will resume March 16 -Monday -1PM in the library. 

For many years HHR has done fundraisers to purchase gift cards and food 
baskets for the soldiers that pass through Lambert Airport on their way 
home for the holidays.    This past year, we gave out 75 gift cards, which is 
good.  But, we can do better. 
 

Our goal this year is for each HHR household to donate a $25 Walmart gift card for us to      
deliver at Lambert in December.  That would allow us to thank over 400 soldiers this holiday 
season.  Please help us meet our goal. 
 
We won’t be doing fundraisers this year.  We are simply asking you to drop off a $25 Walmart 
gift card to the mailbox in the clubhouse lobby.  If you would like to include a holiday card or 
thank you note along with your gift card, you are welcome to do so.  HHR is always so gener-
ous.  Thank you in advance for your support of this worthy project. 

BLOSSOM—A Gardening Column by Ann Chandonnet 
Plants have so many uses. They can be beautiful, edible, per-
fumed, medicinal--or offer several  applications. Fennel, for ex-
ample, is delicious in sausage and also a favorite food of pollina-
tors. Bergamot or Bee Balm is a member of the mint family; use 
it in tisanes as well as to attract bees, butterflies and humming-
birds. Rosemary deters cabbage moths, bean beetles and carrot 
flies. You can also prune it like a topiary.  
    Butterflies have been called "music on the wing." If attracting 
butterflies is your goal, try milkweed, foxglove, and roses. To 
supply nectar to insects, grow asters, bee balm, black-eyed su-
sans, purple coneflower, or butterfly bush. 
     To bring songbirds to your yard, plant bittersweet, beautyberry, viburnum and holly. Fire-
thorn (pyracanttha) is now flourishing in HHR. It makes a nice, bright, accent bush. 
     If you plant Missouri natives, you'll discover they require less water and less fertilizer than 
cultivars. Sugar Creek Garden in Kirkwood is a source of over 2,000 varieties of plants. 

 

 
Are you on a Gluten Free diet?  Do you have Celiac Disease? 
We have several HHR residents, who would like to get a group going to 
share information & support one another.   
If you are interested in learning more, please contact Gary Sweeney or 
sign up on the bulletin board.   



 
 
 
 

Greg & Molly Bunton 
Gloria & John Ebert 

What’s New Around the Neighborhood 
  

*Parking at the clubhouse:   Please      fol-
low the rules (even in bad weather).  No 
vehicles are allowed under the   awning.  
Only golf carts are allowed in the golf cart 
parking by the flagpole.  And you must 
have a handicap tag to park in the handicap 
parking spots.  Please be a considerate 
neighbor.   
*The deadline for the April Putterings is 
Thursday, March 26. 

 
 

By: Gary Turner, HHR Resident & Alderman, 
Ward I 
1.  Approval of an Escrow agreement and     
acceptance of Plat One streets and stormwater 
systems in Creekside Landing which is along 
Technology Drive just east of the day care   
center.  Several homes are under construction. 
2.  Approval of an Escrow agreement with SR 
Development guaranteeing completion of    
subdivision improvements for South Ridge 
Shoppes subdivision.  This development 
is behind Aldi's. 
3.  Approval of several grant applications for 
Old Hwy N Intersection construction and Old 
Highway N reconstruction with MoDOT.  
These projects border the South Ridge Shoppes 
subdivision. 
4.  An urgent care facility will be constructed in 
the South Ridge Shoppes which will be the first 
structure in the development and the first ur-
gent care facility within Lake Saint Louis city 
limits. 
5.  Several annexations, both voluntary and in-
voluntary were approved. 

 
 
 
 

 

1317 – Midway – Nick Jonas, Ed Skrein 
1318-A Beautiful Day in the Neighborhood, 
Tom Hanks 
1319—Knives Out, Christopher Plummer, 
1320-Frozen II—animated 

 

Announcing the first  
HHR CAR CRUISE. 

Friday, July 17.   
More details will follow.   

Registration will begin April 1.   
Vehicle registration is open to 

HHR residents and friends/family. 
 

Movies available at the clubhouse 
for residents to check out 

Snow Removal Services 
We have received numerous 
complaints regarding the 
snow removal vehicles  
driving too fast on the streets 
of HHR.  The head of Lawn 
Authority (who has our snow 
contract) informed me that 
they have to keep the speed 
up to keep the momentum of the truck  
going forward, when the snow is not very 
deep but it is very heavy because of the high 
consistency of sleet, water and slush  
involved. Also by going at a faster speed it 
takes and throws the snow out farther and 
leaves a thinner layer at the bottom of the 
driveway. When it is warmer and the snow 
is wet, it tends to snowball off of the plow 
kind a like if you were rolling a snowball 
for a snowman and it collects more at the 
end of driveways.  When it is colder out and 
the snow is dryer this does not happen as 
much. 



FROM THE PRO SHOP…. 
Happy Hour will continue Wednesdays through March; 4th, 11th, 18th and 
25th.  All are welcome.  Food and drink specials every week.  
Starting March 30, (Monday), we will move Happy Hour back to Mondays 
from 4-6pm.  
Breaded fish sandwich will be available Fridays during lent.  We will continue to have soup & 
sandwich Wednesday thru Sundays through March; hours for Monday and Tuesday each week 
will be based on weather.  
We still have openings for the 3 person scramble on Sunday, March 8.  Shotgun start at 2pm.  
Chili Dog lunch will be included in the entry fee and served prior to golf. Prizes for fewest 
putts, closest to pins, longest putts.  To sign-up or additional information, see Ellen in the Pro 
Shop; deadline extended to Wednesday, March 4th.    
Any ladies interested in a Tuesday morning play day/practice round, stop by the pro shop to 
visit with Ellen.  We are exploring ideas and would like to know the interest level.  
Spring will be here soon and we are gearing up for a great 2020 season!!      Ellen McDaniel 

 

2020 Heritage of Hawk Ridge Wednesday Night Men's League 

Openings Still Available  Starts April 1, 2020  Check in 5pm Tee Off 
5:30pm $20 per team—Questions—Steve Aubuchon 314-578-7245 

Save the Dates from the Golf Committee 
Leagues  
•Wednesday Afternoon Men Steve Aubuchon 1 Apr    A 5:00 pm (Check-in) 
•Monday Morning Men  Steve Aubuchon 6 Apr   A 8:00 am (Check-in) 
•Saturday Morning Men  Larry Knopfel 11 Apr A 8:00 am (Check-in) 
•Wednesday Morning Women Judy Poropat 15 Apr A 9:00 am (Check-in) 
•Friday Night Resident Golf Larry Knopfel 24 Apr A 4:30 pm (Check-in) 
•Monday Putting-for-Fun  Bob Klobnak 18 May A 4:00 pm (Check-in) 

Tournaments / Events Sponsor     Date 
•March Madness   Ellen McDaniel / Bud Campbell 8 Mar (Sun) 
•Spring Warm-up   Ellen McDaniel    19 Apr (Sat)  
•Crazy Eight Classic  Tim & Marsha Young   15 May (Fri)  
•Memorial Day   Bud Campbell & Ken Klasing  25 May (Mon)  
•Father’s Day   Steve Aubuchon    21 Jun (Sun)  
•Red, White & Blue  Tim & Marsha Young   4 Jul (Sat)  
•Two Club Challenge  Tim & Marsha Young   7 Aug (Fri) 
•Ryder Cup Club Challenge Ken Klasing & Rocky Sperl  22 / 23 Aug (Sat / Sun)  
•Labor Day    Andrea Peebles / Judy Poropat  7 Sep (Mon)  
•Breast Cancer Awareness Lady Hawkes    26 Sep (Sat) 
•Glow Ball (Night Golf) Tim Young / Steve Aubuchon   2 Oct (Fri)  


